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S RELATIVE TO
XPPOINTMENT

Septdmber 8, 1975, Shelton returned to Washington
from post 'as Ambassador to Nicaragua. In September 1975
Senator Curtis spoke to the President and to Secretary
Kissinger regarding Ambassadorship for Shelton.

October 18, 1975, Shelton informed by Mr. Eagleburger
that the President was nominating him as Ambassador to the
Bahamas.

October and November 1975 full field security
investigation conducted by FBI and Office of Security.
Full clearance granted.

December 29, 1975, Shelton notified that the
President had signed documents nominating him as
Ambassador to Bahamas.

January 1976 campaign immediately began to undercut
Shelton's appointment in Bahamas. B

Mr. Eagleburger offered Shelton several positions
as Political Advisor. Shelton accepted, but over course
of several weeks was advised that Norfolk position which
had been offered had been filled and complications
arose with others.

In March 1976 Shelton was offered Consul Generalship
to Bermuda by Mr. Eagleburger.

About one week later Shelton was informed by
Mr. Eagleburger that Representative Wayne Hays objected
to his assignment to Bermuda and would not allow his
appointment.

Approximately 10 days later Mr. Eagleburger offered
Shelton Consul Generalship to Casablanca.

During May 1976 Senator Curtis discussed with the
President his desires in this matter and President stated
that he wished Shelton to accept Casablanca.

Shelton accepted Casablanca and began preparations
for departure.
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Within about 10 days State Department said that
Representative Jack Brooks had made certain allegations
in writing to Department.

State Department investigated these allegations both
by interviewing the disgruntled employee in El Salvador
under oath and team of 3 investigators, including auditors,
reviewed all allegations in Managua and took statements
under oath from all knowledgeable Embassy employees.

Three weeks later Mr. Eagleburger informed Shelton
that all allegations had been completely disproved and
that he "doubted that any other Ambassador could have
stood up as well to such an investigation."

During these discussions Mr. Eagleburger said that
in view of language problems in Casablanca, with Shelton
not having used French for a number of years, he was
offering Consul Generalship to Bermuda and that this
appointment had been cleared with Secretary Kissinger.

Within day or two Eagleburger said that orders for
Bermuda were '"ready on his desk'" but that Congressman Brooks
"was threatening to hold hearings' and to call Eagleburger
and the Inspector General as witnesses, but not Shelton.
























Some items in this folder were not digitized because it contains copyrighted
materials. Please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library for access to
these materials.































































































